Area Chairman Report
Ottawa-Kingston, 2018


I hope everyone had a great summer. We registered 13 officials last year; unfortunately we have lost some officials this year, Josh Gardner & Klara Patel so far. Rich Winjbeek & Mike Sanders both received upgrades to Provincial A last year. We had 3 Jr. High tournaments & around 13 High School tournaments in the 2017/18 season. Thanks to John Krahn for doing  two Officials clinics in Ottawa & Renfrew last year.


This season is a special year for Ottawa, we will be hosting The OFSAA World Championships for the first time in the MODERN era (. We are all excited for the event. The conveners Jason Kirby & Guy MacDougall have been working very hard to make this a very successful event & memorable experience for everyone. Jason & Guy have asked me to discuss a concern they have, I would like to request some time maybe under new business. 

See everyone soon

Geoff Griffin 

Area Chair Eastern Ontario

